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Washington, D.C. 20520 
www .state .gov 

Dear Mr. McGovem: 

This is in response to your January 13 letter to Secretary Powell in which 
you conveyed your concerns about the Government of Colombia's negotiations 
with paramilitary groups and requested clarification of U.S. policy toward these 
negotiations. We share your concerns and have on numerous occasions discussed 
this issue with the Government of ~olombia. We are confident that President 
Uribe is on the right track towards peace in Colombia, although we believe that the 
international community must remain engaged to ensure that peace is achieved in a 
manner consistent with justice and accountability. 

President Uribe has offered to hold peace talks with all three of Colombia's 
illegal armed groups if they first agree to ceasefires and to stop drug trafficking 
and kidnapping. This policy, along with increased military pressure, contributed to 
a December 2002 unilateral ceasefire declaration by factions of the United Self 
Defense Forces of Colombia (AUC). On July 15,2003, those AUC factions 
entered into formal peace negotiations with the Government of Colombia aimed at 
disbanding the AUC by the end of 2005. Two small-scale pilot demobilizations 
took place in late 2003. President Uribe has reiterated his willingness to talk with 
the Revolutionary Armed Forces of Colombia (FARC) and the National Liberation 
Army (ELN) on the same t e r n ,  but to date neither group has accepted his offer. 

The Colombian government has approached us about possible U.S. support 
for programs designed to carry out the demobilization and reintegration of former 
fighters. While we share the broad goals of ending the threat posed by the AUC 
and promoting peace in Colombia, we have made no decision on such assistance. 
The AUC is on the U.S. list of Foreign Terrorist Organizations (FTOs). US. 

The Honorable, 
James P. McGovern, 

House of Representatives. 










